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   Please email schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk if you require support in accessing this newsletter in an alternative format. 

Dear Families and Friends,  
 
Today you will receive your child's school report. With it this year is a data summary for your child. This will be new to you if your 
child started main school within the 'Covid years' as data has not been able to be provided in the same way since 2019. In that 
time, the DfE have introduced new baselines and multiplication tests. Therefore, please do not hesitate to ask your child's teacher 
about any part of the report information. Our classroom celebrations from 2:30pm are after reports go out, to allow time for you to 
chat and also to see the work on display in the classrooms. 
 
We also attach the attendance sheet. This tells you how optimum your child's attendance has been throughout the year. Whilst we 
recognise the difficulties that have arisen since Covid, we also know that the correlation between achievement and attendance is 
significant. Our whole school results show a stark link with children who are attending at 97%+ and those achieving the 'greater 
depth' scores. This is in line with research findings also.  
 
Reading and home learning with children daily, and ensuring strong attendance and punctuality, are the foremost ways to support 
children to have successful school outcomes. We have been very lucky with Mrs Carter's recent project to support adult learning. 
Coming up, you have been sent a flyer for the 'how to help your child learn' courses for parents. The parents who attended these 
courses this Summer have really benefited and stated that these should be available for more parents. So, if this is something you 
would  like to attend, then please sign up.  
 
Families are thinking about readying the uniform for next year. We have sent out the link to our uniform suppliers, and our uniform 
policy, please find the links below. 

Uniform Policy    Price & Buckland 
We remind you politely, that rucksacks should not be brought into school. Children should have a draw string bag for PE. Rucksacks 
are problematic in school so we do ask for your assistance in this matter. 
 
This week's music event was an absolute delight. Miss Mansell has been working with our music specialist, Mrs Lawson, to bring 
about a range of groups for music since we have been able to implement this after Covid. Some children have begun to pick up 
music tuition through Inspiring Music also. It was wonderful to see them come together in front of a live audience. A big thank you 
to everyone who made this happen.  
 
Next week, we have our leavers' events. These are always an emotional time for children and staff, but we are always so proud to 
see our children on to their next step. They make us proud here at Shefford Lower, and we know they will always be Shefford 
Lower children making us proud throughout their school journey.  
 
We also have staff leavers. Mr Breacher is moving up to teacher training. We wish him lots of luck in this and hopefully we might 
have the pleasure of being one of his placements during this exciting time for him. Mr Bowen also moves on. Having moved house 
some time ago, the long commute is now going to be drastically shortened. We thank him for his immense loyalty, and his 
commitment to the projects he has led during this time. With a growing family, I know you will join me as we wish him lots of luck 
in his new school as curriculum leader.   
 
This will be my last news page to you this year, so please do have a wonderful summer break, and stay safe!  
 
Warm summer wishes from 
Mrs Finch 

 

 

mailto:schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk
https://www.sheffordlowerschool.co.uk/ckfinder/userfiles/files/Uniform%20Policy%202019.pdf
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/shefford


Values  

The values of July will be Happiness & Hope  

“It’s the moments that I just stopped to be that I have been the happiest.” Sir Richard Branston 

Looking forward to the future.  Understanding optimism and looking for the best as we move forward.  Re-

flecting on how to keep ourselves and others happy. 

Safeguarding Information 
At Shefford Lower School we take our responsibilities to promote safeguarding the welfare of all children seriously.  The desig-

nated persons for safeguarding children is the Headteacher who can be contacted via the school office on 01462 629123 

Please find useful information updated weekly 

If you are concerned about a child outside of school you can phone 999 in an emergency or 101 to make a report.  The NSPCC operated an urgent helpline on 

0808800500 

 

Shefford Museum and Gallery is 

growing fast at Shefford Lower 

School. It features copies of 

some the most  famous 

paintings in the world and au-

thentic historical and natural 

history artefacts. We would like to share a differ-

ent exhibit each week in the news letter. This 

week's featured exhibit is   

 

 

Mythbuster 

Myth – all the children use TikTok, so they need it to socialise  

Buster  - The safety around TikTok is unguarded, and exposure to language and propaganda that is harm-
ful to children remains highly dangerous. The school is obliged to report pupils of this age using TikTok, 

using CPOMs * 

*Child Protection Online Management System  

House Points 

 

Water—1416 

Air—1309 

Fire—1285 

Earth—1005 

House Attendance 
& Punctuality  

Winner 

Fire 

House Points and Attendance              

W/E 08/07/22 

Well done to last week’s house winners.  

https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/food-facts/sugar-calculator/


Plum—Georgia, Pear—Aidan,               

Peach—Cristina 

Sycamore—Nancy, Holly—Ellie,               

Chestnut— Delilah 

Oak—Lyra, Willow—Lauren, Maple—Keira 

Hawthorn—Max, Cedar—Charlie,             

Elm—Imogen 

Hazel—Tristan, Ash—Victoria,              

Beech— Cameron 

Weekly Good News Calls 

Here are the children whose parents and carers have received a phone 

call home this week to let them know how well their child has been 

working and showing their school values.  Keep up the good work 

Shefford Lower. 

Congratulations to the children below who have been 

recognised as a Finer Diner this week for displaying good 

manners and values at lunchtime 

Reception—Macie, Bobby, Louie, Beattie, 

Francesca, Noah & Oscar 

Year 1—Ezmee, Josh, Niven, Connie, Lumen & 

Charlie 

Year 2—Charlie, Lacey, Poppy, Felicity, Sarah, 

Emily, Annie & Amelia 

Year 3—Mark, Jake, Lola, Jacey-Mae, Edie,  

Alfie & Taylor 

Year 4—Sid, Honey, Abinaya, Leo, Matthew & 

Connie 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note from Year 3 the cost of a school lunch will be 

£2.15 from September. 

Any outstanding lunch money needs to be cleared, this can 

be done through your Parentpay account, by cash in a 

named envelope or a cheque made payable to AIP Ltd. 

Please speak to the school office if you would like to know 

your balance  

Weekly music update  
 

Thank you to all the children that took part in the end of year music concert, it was an amazing evening filled with so 
much talent. A big shout out to the adults that came to watch and support the young musicians. We hope this yearly   
concert only gets bigger and better as we continue to watch pupils flourish musically. This week in music assembly, we 
looked at rap music and used key music terminology to describe the pieces. Each assembly we also learn to sing new 
songs, children now have an impressive number of songs under their belt to have fun and enjoy singing as a whole school. 
We have attached more information if you would like to look into music lessons (inside or outside of school), inspiring 
music offer a great deal as our central Bedfordshire music hub. Please do contact the school if you have any queries or if 
you would like your child to learn an instrument.   
For more information on how to enrol your child for music lessons please follow this link 
https://www.inspiringmusic.co.uk/lessons-schools/overview 

https://www.inspiringmusic.co.uk/lessons-schools/overview


  

Shefford Sporting Successes 

We celebrate children’s sporting successes from home as well as those in school. Please send us    

photos of your child’s certificates and/or medals which will be displayed on our PE celebration board 

and celebrated in assembly.   Well done to these children who have shared their sporting success this 

week. 

Earth House Katie—Gymnastics, Sofya—Gymnastics, Felicity—Gymnastics, Poppy—Gymnastics,  

  Daisy—Gymnastics, Lilly—Gymnastics, Olivia—Gymnastics, Poppy—Majorettes & Swimming, 

  Emily—Gymnastics 

Fire House Cara—Gymnastics, Amber—Gymnastics, Dougie—Football, Mia—Gymnastics,   

  Thea—Gymnastics, Beth—Gymnastics, Oscar—Swimming 

Air House Sienna—Gymnastics, Oscar—Gymnastics, Kayleigh—Gymnastics, Elisa—Swimming,  

  Fabrizio—Football, Jacob—Swimming, Niamh—Gymnastics, Sophie—Gymnastics,  

  Lilly—Gymnastics, Nancy—Gymnastics, Sienna—Gymnastics, Abhinaya—Gymnastics,  

  Anuradha—Swimming 

Water House Paige—Gymnastics, Effie—Gymnastics, immy—Gymnastics, Charlie—Swimming,   

  Lexi—Majorettes, Joshua—Football 



 





Community News 

Please note, the following events/activities are run independently of 

Shefford Lower. 

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

https://www.bilinguasing.com/
https://www.midbedsfutsal.co.uk/
https://www.ngdancecollective.co.uk/
https://kidsdawntildusk.co.uk/holiday-club-bedfordshire/
https://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/Bedfordshire/services/health-visiting


Ivel Valley Parent Bulletin 

Ivel Valley Local Bulletin 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKCBCC/bulletins/3201a3a
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKCBCC/bulletins/3161f86


Drop off times—08.45—09.00am   

Collection times—3.20pm 

The school office will be open from 8.30am to 3.45pm 

for any queries, please call 01462 629123 or email  

schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk. 

 

Shefford Lower School 

Diary Dates 

(further dates will be added and these will be in bold italics) 

2022 Upcoming Dates 

19th July Year 4 leavers performance—Dress rehearsal 

19th July Year 4 leavers disco 

20th July Year 4 leavers performance  

22nd July Last Day of Term 

25th—29th July Mr Tilbury’s Holiday Club—Parentmail form available to book 

5th September 2022/2023 School Year Begins 

Moving to become a primary as part of Central Bedfordshire’s Schools For The 

Future project.  

https://www.schoolsforthefuture.co.uk/ 

To find Shefford Lower’s Academic Calendar 

for 2021/2022 and 2022/2023 please refer to 

our website 

Term Dates Link 

Please note this will be different to the Central 

Bedfordshire term dates 

Year 3 Cake Sale 

Year 3 had a cake sale this week to raise money for the Smile day centre that Miss Mansell’s sister 

attends and the children voted for this independently.  Thank you to everyone who donated cakes 

for us to sell after school and to everyone who brought a delicious treat. 

 

 
Money raised in total was 

an amazing 

£298 

mailto:schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk
https://www.schoolsforthefuture.co.uk/
https://www.sheffordlowerschool.co.uk/parents/term-dates

